
 
 

King Township                    Phone: 905.833.5321 
                   2585 King Road                         Fax: 905.833.2300 

                                                        King City , Ontario                 Website: www.king.ca 
                                                                                               Canada L7B     Email: ServiceKing.ca   
 
May 5, 2020 
 
Laura McDowell, P.Eng. Director    via email: laura.mcdowell@york.ca  
Environmental Promotion & Protection 
Environmental Services Department      
Regional Municipality of York 
17250 Yonge Street  
NEWMARKET ON L3Y 6Z1 
 
Dear Ms. McDowell, 
     
RE: King; Engineering, Public Works & Building Department Report EPWB-2020-10 
 Preferred Timing for Blue Box Transition to Producer Responsibility  

 
 
At its meeting of May 4, 2020, Council received and supported the recommendations in Engineering, 
Public Works and Building Department Report Number EPWB-2020-10, a copy of which is attached 
for your information and file, with respect to the preferred non-binding timing for the transition of the 
Blue Box program to full producer responsibility and approved the following recommendations, as 
amended: 
 

a) THAT the report titled “Preferred Timing for Blue Box Transition to Producer 
Responsibility” (EPWB-2020-10) dated May 4, 2020 be received; and 

 
b) THAT Council approve the timing for transition of the Blue Box Program to full producer 

responsibility for collection on December 31, 2025 coinciding with the end of the current 
waste collection contract; and 

 
c) THAT Council authorize staff to continue working in cooperation with the Northern Six 

(N6) municipalities in providing Blue Box collection services on behalf of producers, 
through future long term collection contracts, subject to mutually agreeable financial and 
operational terms; and  

 
d)   THAT Council authorize staff to communicate this resolution to the Association of 

Municipalities of Ontario (AMO), to Jeff Yurek, Minister of the Environment, 
Conservation and Parks, Caroline Mulroney, MPP for York-Simcoe, Stephen Lecce, 
MPP for King-Vaughan, and the Regional Municipality of York. 

 
Yours truly, 

 
Kathryn Moyle 
Director of Clerks/By-law Enforcement/Township Clerk 
 
cc. Dave Gordon, Senior Advisor, Assoc. of Mun. of Ontario (AMO) dgordon@amo.on.ca  
 Jeff Yurek, Minister of the Environment, Conservation and Parks jeff.yurekco@pc.ola.org  
 Caroline Mulroney, MPP for York Simcoe caroline.mulroneyco@pc.ola.org  
 Stephen Lecce, MPP for King-Vaughan Stephen.Lecceco@pc.ola.org  
 Chris Raynor, Regional Clerk, Regional Municipality of York christopher.raynor@york.ca  
 Peter Angelo, Director, Engineering and Public Works pangelo@king.ca  
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